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No. CHQ/P&TAF0A/2024-25/ 018 Dated 27t September 2024
To

Member (Services), DoT HQ,
Sanchar Bhawan, 20 Ashoka Road,
New Delhi-110001

Subject: Renewal of Recognition validity of P&T Accounts and Finance Officers Association (P&TAFOA) -

reg
Respected Sir,

Kind reference is invited to the Circular No. 36-07/2022-SR dated 16.11.2023, wherein the
Associations in the Department of Telecommunications have been recognised under the CCS (RSA) Rules
1993. In the Circular ibid, the Association at SL.No.5, representing P&T Accounts and Finance Service
Officers including Group B officers promoted to Group ‘A’, has been mentioned as “All India P&T Accounts
& Finance Service Officers Association”. However, the name of the Association is “P&T Accounts &

Finance Officers Association”. It is requested to issue a corrigendum in this regard for reason of clarity.

2. Further, it is submitted that as part of the process of reverification of membership of the
Association, and renewal of the recognition, our Association submitted supporting documents and all
relevant information vide our letter no. CHQ/P&TAFOA/2022-23/ 012 dated 14.12.2022. However, the
renewal of the validity of recognition of the Association is not received although a considerable time has

elapsed.

3. It is kindly requested to consider renewal of the validity of recognition of the P& T Accounts and
Finance Officers Association (P&TAFOA) as per CCS (RSA) Rules 1993 at the earliest please. Till the time
renewal is granted, an acknowledgement may be provided that the renewal of recognition of the P&T

Accounts & Finance Officers Association is under process.

With profound regards

Yours sincerely,

/
N
(Santosh Goswami)
General Secretary, P&TAFOA
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